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Town of Milton 

Planning Board 

September 15, 2015 

Meeting Minutes 

 

Members in Attendance: Peter Hayward, Joseph Michaud, Brian Boyers, Tim Long, Tom Gray, Larry 

Brown, Alternate Bob Graham, Also in attendance Dana Smith, Land Use Clerk 

Missing Members: Bob Bourdeau  

Public Attendance: Janice Long, John Katwick, Cynthia Wyatt, Karen Golab, Eric Knapp, Kari Lygren, 

Charlie Karcher  

 

Chairman Boyers called the meeting to order at 6:33pm. B. Boyers and brought B. Graham to the board as a 

voting member. The board has been requested to tape the meeting if they would like, board has no qualms.  

 

Public Comment: None.  

 

Approval of Minutes: August 1st meeting minutes, tabled till the October meeting.  

 

Master Plan Update: Eric Knapp was present at the meeting to discuss the findings from the Master Plan 

survey. For the record E. Knapp stated that this survey was done as a voluntary citizen survey not published 

by the Planning Board, Conservation Commission or Economic Development Committee. 344 people 

responded to the survey, it was open to surrounding communities, most of the respondents were residents, 8 

nonresident property owners responded to the survey. E. Knapp discussed the findings that resulted from the 

survey. The findings showed that the town is very pro-environment. Economic development was shown to 

be strongly desired in town. He found that a lot of people reached out to him expressing a care for the town 

and willingness to volunteer.  

The board stated that E. Knapp did an excellent job.  

Gearld Coogan will be present for the next meeting, he is going to review the survey results and comment 

on it during an open forum.  

 

Groundwater Update: Kyle Pimental was present to continue discussing the Groundwater Ordinance Update 

and answer questions from the board. K. Pimental refreshed the board on where they were on the ground 

water update. By the next meeting there should be a response from the town attorney about hazardous 

waste. Attorney Sessler has the case law information on the Hookset case in regards to hazardous waste. B. 

Bourdeau was the one with the most questions and was not present for the meeting. D. Smith will contact B. 

Bourdeau to get his questions about the Groundwater Update and send them to K. Pimental.  

 

Other Business: Cynthia Wyatt requested for the Planning Board to waive the fee for the lot line adjustment 

application. T. Gray said that it was not the Planning Board’s decision it would be Board of Selectmen. 

Charlie Karcher will go to the meeting to speak with them.  

 

L. Brown motions to adjourn the meeting. T. Gray seconds the motion. All in favor, meeting ended 7:00pm.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Dana Smith  

Land Use Clerk 


